
TGD inspired quantum cosmology  predicts that astrophysical objects 
do not
follow cosmic expansion except in jerk-wise quantum leaps increasing 
the
gigantic value of the gravitational Planck constant $h_{gr}$ 
characterizing
space-time mediating gravitational interactions between two masses 
or
gravitational self interactions. This assumption provides 
explanation for
the apparent cosmological constant. As a matter fact, gigantic value 
of
$h_{gr}$. By Equivalence principle and independence of gravitational
acceleration on mass it is enough to assume that only microscopic 
systems
have the gravitational flux tube contacts with central mass. In this 
case
the value range of $h_{gr}$ is consistent with the identification as
$h_{eff}=n\times h$ introduced with motivations coming from biology 
and in
TGD framework following from the non-determinism of K\"ahler action.

Also planets are predicted to expand in a stepwise manner allowing 
to imagine a
new version of Expanding Earth theory  originally postulated to 
explain the
intriguing findings suggesting that continents have once formed a 
connected
continent covering almost the entire surface of Earth but with 
radius which
was one half of the recent one.

This leads also  to a rather fascinating vision about biology. The
mysterious Cambrian Explosion in which a large number of new species
emerged suddenly (realized already Darwin as the strongest objection
against his theory) could be understood if the life would have gone 
to
underground lakes and seas formed during the expansion period as 
fractures
were formed and the underground cavities expanded and were filled 
with
water. This would have allowed the life to escape cosmic radiation,
meteoric bombardment, and the extremely cold climate during 
Proterozoic
period preceding the Cambrian Explosion and migrate back as highly
developed life forms as the period of glaciations ended.

Before the Proterozoic  era the radius of Earth would have been one 
half of
its recent value and started to grow with gradually accelerating 
rate. This



forces to rewrite the entire geological and climate history of Earth 
during
the Proterozoic period.

\begin{enumerate} \item The postulated physically implausible  
cyclic
appearance of single connected super-continent containing all land 
mass can
be given up and replaced with a single continent containing large 
inland
seas. There is no need to postulate the  existence of series of
super-oceans whose ocean floor would have subduced totally so that 
no
direct information about  them would exist nowadays.

\item The dominating  model for pre-Cambrian  climate is so called 
Snowball
Earth model inspired by the finding that signatures of glaciations 
have
been found at regions of Earth, which should have been near Equator 
during
the Proterozoic. Snowball model has several difficulties: in 
particular,
there is a lot of evidence that a series of ordinary glaciations was 
in
question.  For $R/2$ option the regions located to Equator would 
have
actually been near North Pole so that the glaciations would have 
indeed
been ordinary glaciations proceeding from the  poles. A killer  
prediction
is the existence of non-glaciated regions at  apparent southern 
latitudes 
around about 45 degrees and there is evidence for these indeed 
exists!  The
model makes also testable paleomagnetic killer predictions. In 
particular,
during periods when the magnetic dipole in the  direction of 
rotation axis 
the directions  of the magnetic fields  for $R/2$ model are 
predicted to be
same at South Pole and  apparent Equator and  opposite  for the 
standard
option. \end{enumerate}


